



VOLUME II. NO. 6 **A NEWSLETTER FROM THE DOTHAN CAMPUS**

June 1, 1985

The Troy State University Faculty and Staff Newsletter is distributed monthly by the office of University Affairs. It is intended to be a vehicle for the dissemination of information to employees of the University. Suggestions as to format and content of the Logos will be welcomed by the University Affairs staff. Employees are encouraged to submit data for inclusion no later than the 25th of each month.

--- GENERAL INFORMATION ----

Those wishing to schedule the conference room on second floor must see Mrs. Jan Anderson in room 106.

TSU Dothan/Fort Rucker awarded two year scholarships to six Junior College students. These scholarships are awarded each year to deserving students based on academics, leadership, special talents and extra-curricular activities.

Applications for Fulbright Scholarships are now available from Mrs. Pam Williamson, Fulbright Program Adviser. The deadline for filing applications is September 1.

Summer Quarter Registration will be June 17 and 18 from 10:00-7:00 with classes beginning the 19th. Thirty six courses will be taught during the day program and 39 in the night program on the Dothan campus. The Fort Rucker campus will offer 60 classes.

Members of Gamma Beta Phi Honor Society held their annual spring banquet at the Olympia Spa on May 11. Fifty-three students were inducted as members.

---- PEOPLE IN THE NEWS ----

Dr. Patricia Fritchie was a representative at the State of Alabama International Reading Associations National Conference, May 6-8. She was also a judge at Invention Convention at Lisenby School in Ozark and the graduation speaker for Kindercare.

Dr. Mary Jo Pollman received notice that her proposal "Selling The Use

of Dramatic Play Centers To The Local School System And To Teachers" has been selected for presentation at the National Association of the Education of Young Children in New Orleans, November 14-17.

Dr. John Woodham attended the Alabama Historical Association meeting in Selma.

Dr. Lauren Mohundro presented a workshop "Developing Language Art Skills Through Cartoons", at the Fort Rucker Intermediate School, and judged the elementary poetry division for Kaleidiscope at Landmarks Park. She served as a member of the State Review Team for Jacksonville University, and attended the Southeast Regional Association on Computer Education in Enterprise.

Dr. Mary Jo Pollman will serve as publications chairman of the Alabama Association of Young Children.

Dr. Richard Martin attended a seminar in Atlanta, May 9 & 10 sponsored by the Southern Center for International Studies.

Dr. Robert Wilkinson addressed the Association of Service Agencies on "Time Management" May 1st.

WEDDING

The wedding of Ruth Ann Brown (daughter of Dr. Mary Ann Brown) was June 1st. in Ozark. The faculty and staff wishes the couple the best.

STUDENT TO BEGIN LAW SCHOOL

TSU Dothan undergraduate student, Susan Boone has been accepted as a student by the law school of the University of Alabama. Susan will receive her Business Administration degree on June 7th and will begin law school in the fall.

June Birthdays

June 5 Mr.Crawford Buchannan 6 Mrs.Anne McCuistian 12 Mrs.Adair Gilbert

Mr. Hillman Batchelor Mrs. Elizabeth Majors

GRADUATION

Spring Commencement 1985 will be held on Friday, June 7th at 6:30 p.m. in the Dothan Civic Center. Speaker for the ceremony will be State Senator John Teague from Childersburg, a member of the Troy State University Board of Trustees. Mr. Paul Stark will serve as the Grand Marshal and Dr. Lester Stewart will serve as the Faculty Marshal.

More than 100 students are expected to participate in this year's exercise.

A reception honoring the graduates and their families will be held in the Houston Hall Ballroom beginning at 5 p.m. All faculty and staff are encouraged to attend the reception.

Faculty participating in the commencement should be at the Civic Center by 6:15 and ready to march by 6:25.

23 25

Mrs. Ann Bryan Dr. Lester Stewart

CONTINUING EDUCATION

The department of Continuing Education will coordinate the following programs during the summer:

Children's Computer Workshops

Elementary

June 10-21 July 8-19

Middle

June 24-July 3 July 22-August 2

Advanced

August 5-16

Studio Art

July 1-31

M-W

2:00 - 5:00 Young People 4th-12th

6:00 - 9:00 Adults

Real Estate

June 5 - August 13

Registration June 17-18 during our regular registration.

Tuesdays 5:30 - 9:45

Vocabulary Enrichment Strategies: A Make And Take Home Workshop

June 12 - 8:30-12:30

Helping Your Child Learn To Read

August 12 - 6:00-9:00

The Reading-Writing Connection: Teaching Basic Skills Creativity

July 19 & 26

continuing Education Cont't.

8:00-12:30

Peace Education Curricula in ECE

July 20

8:00 - 4:30

Anyone needing additional information should contact Mrs. Jan Anderson at ext. 280.

Employee Feature

This month Mrs. Jonua Adkins is the employee feature. She is known as the Coordinator of Financial Affairs, and the one that goes into a frenzy when the grant checks are late.

Not only does Jonua handle grants, but she is also responsible for loans, VA benefits, workstudy students and all facets of financial aid. She works directly with the registrars and the Troy campus in establishing the students needs and qualifications for aid. Jonua feels that the most satisfying part of her work is being able to help others in need.

Jonua began working for TSU-Dothan in 1979 part-time while attending classes. She served as the undergraduate secretary in the registrars office until 1982, when she received her Bachelors degree in Business Administration. After graduation she became the secretary for the Director of VA and Finanacial Aid, and shortly thereafter accepted her current position.

Outside of work Jonua enjoys going to the beach and taking care of her husband, the two were married in December.